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2019 Spring 
ceremonial

Ron Nesbitt Spring Memorial Class

May 10-11, 2019
El Korah Shrine

May 10, 2019 Symposium

6:00 pm Social

6:30 pm Dinner

7:30 pm Introduction of 

Candidates

8:00 pm Club and Unit 

Presentations

May 11, 2019  Ceremonial

6:30 am Candidate breakfast

8:00 am Temple opens to the 

public

9:00 am PUBLIC OPENING

10:00 am Ceremonial

First Section

11:30 am Ladies Luncheon

1:30 pm Ceremonial 

Second Section

4:30 pm Building of the

Masonic Arches

TBA Fezzing and 

Introductions

TBA Social Hour

7:00 pm Ceremonial Banquet



Page                                                       DESERT DUST                                     APRIL 20192

To that Undiscovered
Country

Charles V. Bergey

Marvin Heikkila

Editor Notice

The Desert Dust is published

monthly except July and August

by El Korah Shriners at 1118

West Idaho Street, Boise, Idaho

83702.

All articles, events, unit

activities, announcements, and

pictures must be in the hands of

the Editor by the 20th of the

month preceding the publication

month in order to get them in

the Desert Dust.

Please submit pictures, ads,

articles and announcements for

publication in the Desert Dust to

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

or drop them in the Desert Dust

mailbox at El Korah.

April 2019 Stated Meeting
The next Stated Meeting of El Korah Shriners will be on Wednesday, April 10, 2019 at El Korah

Shrine in Boise. Social starts at 6:00 pm, dinner is at 6:30 pm, and the meeting will start at 7:30

pm. Come on down and enjoy fraternal fun with your fellow Nobles!

EL KORAH SHRINE

2019 OFFICERS

Elected Officers

Potentate………….…...Garland A. Risner

Chief Rabban………….…...Rick Holloway

Assistant Rabban……………...Will Votaw

High Priest & Prophet….….….Dale Rutter

Oriental Guide………..…......…Ray Schild

Treasurer……….…..……..Larry Ridenour

Recorder…….....….….Ray Westmoreland

Appointed Divan

Director…………..…...….…Jesse Laduke

Assistant Director…….......Jimmy Hansen

Chaplain …….……..…...Santa Bob Albert

1st Ceremonial Master….....….Blake Titus

2nd Ceremonial Master.Joseph Dalrymple

Marshal…....................Shawn McWilliams

Captain of the Guard…...…Wayne Foster

Outer Guards……..…......Doug Blandford,

David Braden, Shane Curry,

Bob Nelson, Jr., Justin Petersen,

Steve Priest

Aides

Chief Potentate’s Aide…………Ric Bobier

Mischa Brady, Charlie Bull,

Chris Burgess, Bill Curtis, Jr.,

Jack Gardner, Jay Garrett, Bob Julian

Desert Dust

Editor...………….…..….Rick Holloway

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

Phone Numbers

Recorder…………...……….208-343-0571

Oasis………………………..208-343-1341

Office fax…………..….…....208-336-1527

Events: Circus/Football……208-333-8350

Hospital Board Members

Salt Lake City………..Ray Westmoreland

Portland………………………Dave Triplett

Portland…………..…….…..Rick Holloway

Portland……………...…Mike Mastropaolo

Advertise in the 

Desert Dust!
Reach over 700 Nobles,

Ladies, and friends who

receive the printed version of

the Desert Dust, plus

hundreds more who download

the web version!

W x H      Price per month

2” x 3”       $20

2” x 5½”    $30

3¾” x 4¾” $40 (1/4 page)

7” x 4¾”    $60 (1/2 page)

7” x 9”       $80 (full page)

Your ad may be adjusted to fit

in available space, but it will

be at least as large as the

sizes listed above.

2019 Dues

Dues notices have been sent

out for your 2019 Dues for El

Korah. Please help your

Shrine stay strong! You can

call the Recorder’s office at

208-343-0571 for assistance.

Thank you!
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Potentate’s Page    By Garland A. Risner, Potentate

Spring is here and is the time for all things to emerge and bloom. March was a busy month at El Korah with a
number of things going on. The Twin Falls Shrine Club kicked off the month with their annual Ice Breaker which is a
traveling miniature golf tournament at 9:00 am at different establishments in the city. A great time was had by all
and the folks Lady Sue and I met at each of the taverns were having a blast!

The Players hosted yet another year of their wonderful Melodrama and the crowd was most engaged this year!
Huge thanks and congratulations to the cast and crew of “The Treasure of Shiver River” for a job extremely well
done! The cast and crew all did a wonderful job of entertaining the crowd and all attendees had a great time. We
even signed up a couple of new Nobles and Masons during the weekends.

Our Oriental Guide Ray Schild and his lady Kathryn attended Oriental Guide school in Tampa and our Assistant
Rabban Will Votaw and his Lady Dee Dee attended Assistant Rabban School and all of them came back highly
energized with some great new ideas. Those schools are very well executed and both our Divan members and their
ladies are deeply engaged for several days of productive education.

The Ada County Woodworkers donated nearly 1,000 handmade toy cars to the Salt Lake, Portland, and Spokane
Shriners Hospitals. They do a wonderful job of making those incredible little cars that become keepsakes for the
kids that visit those hospitals. Thank you Ada County Woodworkers!

Treefort is in the books this year and I want to give a special thank you to our chairman, Rick Holloway, for a job
well done! Santa Bob Albert managed the token room and Blake Titus organized the token sellers. We couldn’t
have carried off Treefort without all of the dedicated individuals who gave of their time and energy to make this
event so successful. Thank you all! ! !

We held our first “Fez Lunch with the Pote” at Old Chicago and given that it was in the midst of Treefort the
attendance was good. Our April lunch is going to be at the Fork Restaurant at 199 N. 8th Street in Boise on
Thursday, April 18 at 11:45 so please join us and bring your fez and your lady if you like. Our first Nobility Night of
2019 was well attended and Freudian Slip was as always entertaining and the food supplied by Brother Brown’s
Barbeque was great! Thank you to Mitch Davis who is spearheading the Nobility Nights this year.

As we look forward to April, our Stated Meeting is on the 10th and we’re inviting our ladies to join us for dinner
and when we meet upstairs, the ladies are hosting a “Sip and Paint” where they’re painting glasses and having
some libations. The cost is $10 per person including glass and wine. Our ladies always bring an element of beauty
and grace to our events.

Upcoming for April is the Nile Oyster Feed on the 12th and the Provost Guard Wine Tasting on the 20th. The
following weekend is the Potentate’s Ball on April 27th. Information on all of these events is available in the Desert
Dust and by calling the Recorder’s office at 208-343-0571. Lady Sue and I are looking forward to seeing many of
you at these events.

Don’t forget your Blue Lodges as our support there is meaningful to them. I have enjoyed my visits and proudly
witnessed the Institution of the newest lodge under dispensation Initial Point in Kuna!

Chaplain’s Corner by Santa Bob Albert, Chaplain
I must sadly report on the passing of these Nobles: Charles V. Bergey, and Marvin Heikkila. May the Black Camel
Carvan take them to their final Oasis.

If you know of any Noble that needs a visit or passes away, please contact me, through email:
redsuitman@yahoo.com or by phone: 208-353-1503.

I will be happy to assist where I can.

Fraternally, Santa Bob Albert, Chaplain



Treefort 2019!

El Korah Potentate Ill. Sir Garland Risner revs up the
crowd at Treefort 2019 at El Korah and leads everyone
in singing Happy Birthday to Noble Dale Rutter!

We will have more information on the events and
results from Treefort 2019 by the April Stated
Meeting. Thanks to the numerous Nobles who helped
make this event successful! Treefort provided an
opportunity to introduce Masonry and the Shrine to
hundreds of people. From token sellers to cash
managers to janitorial support and bartenders,
Treefort 2019 was a great success!

Page                                                         DESERT DUST                                            APRIL 20194

Portland Shrine Hospital Report
By Rick Holloway, Board of Governors

The most valuable asset we have in our Shrine Hospitals is our staff. We have a team of
highly qualified physicians, nurses, therapists, support staff, research staff, and others
who work together to implement the mission of the Shrine Hospital to thousands of
kids. While many health care facilities experience staff turnover exceeding 50%, the
Portland Shrine Hospital’s staff turnover is under 15%! There is a direct correlation
between low staff turnover and high patient satisfaction scores and quality care. We
can be proud of what the Portland team does every day. Thank you!

Imperial Sesssion 2019!!

El Korah has a block of rooms reserved at the Hilton
Garden Inn for the Imperial Session in Nashville, TN,
June 30 – July 4, 2019. We have a few rooms left
and still have time to get more. Imperial Sir Jim
Cain and his lady Patsy have promised to roll out the
red carpet for El Korah. We’ll have a hospitality
room and plenty of fun activities for this once in a
lifetime opportunity in a great city. Stay over for the
4th of July for one of the best fireworks displays in
the United States. If you are interested in joining
the party in Music City, please contact Garland 208-
866-9411 or Sue Risner 208-860-2291.

If you enjoy history, you may enjoy:

A Musician in the Great War

Diary of a WW1 Soldier
By

Adolph Kuellmer and 

Joanne Kuellmer Franklin

This book features Joanne’s grandfather’s diary

kept while he was serving in France during WW1

including time in the trenches, Adolph’s photos

before, during and after the war, a roster of his

regiment, and an introduction written by Joanne.

Copies available on Amazon (by title), or from

Joanne. Email Joanne for more information at

joannekf@gmail.com

SPRING COMMUNICATION schedule

Idaho grand lodge

District 7:  April 27, 10 am – 12:50 pm, Cascade

Districts 10-11: April 30, 6:30 – 9:50 pm, Lewiston

District 12: May 1, 7 pm, Cataldo

District 13: May 2, 6:30 pm, Rathdrum

For more information, contact the Grand Lodge at 208-343-4562 

mailto:joannekf@gmail.com
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El Korah

American Legion

Post 100

Dear Veteran, April 2019

The Post has been continuing to meet at El Korah, and the April
meeting will be held on the 19th (always the 3rd Friday of the
month). As usual, we will have a lunch at 11:30 a.m. in the El
Korah’s Oasis followed by a meeting at noon. Our meeting
location is 1118 West Idaho Street downtown Boise.

We hope to see many of you again at our April meeting.

The Nomads RV Club have set the following camping
schedule for 2019:

April 29-May 2 - Ambassador RV Resort, Caldwell

May 24-26 - Hagerman RV Village, Hagerman

June 9-11 - McCall RV Resort, McCall

August 1-3 - Mountain View RV Park, Baker City,
Oregon – East West Shrine Game weekend

August 23-25 - Challis Hot Springs, Challis – Idaho
Masonic Picnic weekend

September 16-17 - Mountain Home RV Park,
Mountain Home

Nomads RV Club welcomes all Shriners who enjoy the
outdoors to join us for fun and fellowship. You don't
have to own an RV to participate as many of our
outing locations offer cabins or have BnB rooms
available. Those that have “retired” from pulling or
driving their RV can join us for summer fun.

Contact a Nomad officer for more information:
Trailboss Jay Garrett (208) 707-4397, Assistant
Trailboss Dave Thomas (208) 405-9560, or Scout
Warren Hill (208) 994-6596.

Nomads News
Warren Hill, Scout

Please Join the Divan Ladies for a 
Glass Painting Class

Dinner will be served at 6:30 pm, and the Nobles will go
upstairs at 7:30 pm for the Stated Meeting at El Korah
Shrine. The Divan Ladies and guests will stay downstairs
for the class and receive a glass of wine while enjoying
painting an assortment of glasses with any design you
choose! This class is only $10.00, and you will take home
the beautiful creation that you made! All materials are
provided, and our teacher is Rebecca Craig who will walk
us through the process with lots of good advice and
encouragement.

We can’t wait to see you there! Please RSVP to Patty
Albert (208-392-7070) or Kathryn Schild (208-891-0203),
committee chairs no later than Tuesday, April 2. We want
to be sure we have enough glasses for this FUN event.

The Divan Ladies would like to
announce a FUN evening for all
spouses, significant others and
our honored ladies of El Korah on
Wednesday, April 10. We invite
you to come enjoy dinner with
your Noble and stay afterwards
for a Glass Painting class!
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Greeters Greetings
By Art Kilton

We are under way with our Doll House raffle. Tickets are available, $10
each, from our members and at the El Korah Shine office. The doll house is
presently under construction and the drawing is in November, just in time
for Christmas. Do you have a daughter, granddaughter or niece who might
like to see this special gift under the tree? Maybe it’s the doll house you
never had as a kid? It is 24” wide, 29” high, and 18” deep.

Our April 5th meeting will have a speaker, Bryan Wewers, Idaho Power’s
Community Relations Representative. He will be speaking about renewable
power and the future of Idaho. Should be interesting.

The Greeters are supporting the upcoming Spring Ceremonial. Offering
escorts during the ceremonial and assistance as mentors for our new
members. Looking forward to May 10th and 11th.

Provost Guard 
Wine Tasting
by John Kinney

Are you ready for some wine tasting?

The Provost Guard’s annual WINE
TASTING will be on Saturday, April 20,
2019. For a fine evening of wine tasting,
socializing with old friends and maybe
some new friends, dancing, and hors
d’oeuvres come out for the Provost
Guard’s annual wine tasting. The time is
from 6:00 pm until 9:30 pm. Tickets are
available from any Provost Guard
member, or the Shrine Office. Cost for
this wonderful evening is $20 for one
person, or $35 for two people. The
Grapeful Dead Jazz Band will be
performing for your pleasure. We will
have door prizes and live and silent
auctions. Come and sample your
favorite wines and maybe find a new
one to add to your wine cellar. Sample
all of your favorite red and white
wines! Remember for the price of
admission you get food, good music
and a wine glass for sampling.

The Provost Guard also stayed busy in
March, once again providing assistance
and security for the Melodrama.
Thanks to all our members who helped
the Players Unit put on a terrific show!
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BOISE’S BEST PRIME RIB!
BREAKFAST·LUNCH·DINNER

Mon-Fri: 7:00 A.M. - 9:00 P.M.

Sat: 8:00 A.M. - 9:00 P.M.

Sun: Closed

208-344-WINE (9463)

110 S. 5th St., Boise, ID 83702

Classy Car Club
by Ken Rufe

The Classy Car Club would like to announce that this year’s Baron’s Car show supporting the Patient Travel Fund will
be held on May 19 from 9:00 am until 2:00 pm at the El Korah Shrine parking lot. We are looking for volunteers like
last year to help set up starting at 7 am. We will break down tables, chairs, tents, etc. around 2:30 pm. Please join
us to be El Korah representatives hosting building tours, seeking new members and general fellowship.

If you or your club or unit would like to help, please contact myself, Ken Rufe, at 208-906-9590 or email me at
krufesr@gmail.com. As the date gets closer, you will hear more information about this great car show.

Duners Doings
Santa Bob Albert, President

Happy Spring from the Sand Duners! We are anxious to get our buggies on the road! Parade season is upon us,
some of the parades we will be attending: Emmett Cherry Festival, June 15, 2019 at 6 pm; Meridian Dairy Days
June 22, 2019 at 6 pm; Imperial Session in Nashville, TN, July 1-5; Cascade, July 4; Baker City, OR for the East West
All Star Football Parade (time TBA). As you can see from this line up, we are going to be doing some traveling and
very excited about it.

We have a Tech day scheduled for April 13 to check them out and get them ready for the road ahead, following the
Tech day we are having our 1st pot luck at the home of Illustrious Sir Garland and Lady Sue.

Hope to see all my Duner Brothers and their family at the pot luck.

Black Light 
Patrol News

Once again, the annual Crab Feed
put on by the Black Light Patrol was a
resounding success! On the far right
is Noble Bob Julian presenting a
check to El Korah representing part
of the proceeds from the crab feed.
On the near right is Noble Ben
Montaney, presenting a check to El
Korah during the March 2019 Stated
Meeting for equipment upgrades and
repairs in the kitchen.

The Black Light Patrol, the Nobles
and Ladies of El Korah, and the
community look forward to this
annual event and tickets always sell
out fast. Thank you, Black Light
Patrol, for your support of El Korah
Shrine!
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IRAS TEMPLE NO. 40, 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

By Linda Gray
Princess Badoura

On March 30, the reign of Queen Jackie Holloway
came to an end and Princess Carol McGinnis was
crowned Queen of Iras Temple No. 40 for the ensuing
year. Also installed were line officers Sonjia Yates as
Princess Royal; Princess Laura Otto as Princess Tirzah,
and Princess Linda Gray as Princess Badoura.

Don’t forget about the Dancer’s Oyster Feed coming
up on April 12! This is always a fun event and even
has chicken strips available for those not interested
in diving into oysters either cooked or on the half
shell.

As more activities are planned for the year, we will
let everyone know. Thank you all for your love and
support this past year!

Players Playbill

The 2019 Melodrama closed the final curtain on March 16, 2019. And what a performance!

“The Treasure of Shiver River” brought laughs and boo’s from the crowd every night. Directed by Jan

Booe, this year’s production saw semi-retired gambler Lotta Luck (Patty Albert) is running an auction

house where villain Rod Enreel (Tom McClung) and Colonel Sanders (Dick Swift) will be selling cattle. If

Col. Sanders (the beef version, not the chicken version) can’t sell his cattle, he will lose his ranch, on

which the rumored Treasure of Shiver River is located and still searched for by a crusty Orin Hatch (Art

Kilton) and his former pirate-queen wife Bonnie (Shauna Dillon). The auctioneer Rusty Nail (Jack

Gardner) and his wife Gail Nail (Phyllis Charters) arrive for the auction, but Rusty gets a bit hoarse

(horse?) and then relived the “dog days” of winter despite (or because of) being under the care of Dr.

Ophelia Payne (Karee Clark) and is unable to run the auction. Mr. Enreel needs to delay the auction either

through his counterpart Dr. Payne or by marrying Col. Sanders’ beautiful and oh-so-optimistic daughter

Heidi Clare (Jackie Holloway), but Heidi and Marshal Marshall Law (Rick Holloway) are smitten with each

other. The purely white hat Marshal wants to ask Heidi to marry him, but he can’t do it without his

grandmother’s wedding ring, which his grandfather lost in a poker game to Lotta Luck. Because a

promise is a promise, Marshall tries to raise money to buy the ring back by selling whatever he can,

including his clothes. Rod’s “Executive Secretary” Paige Turner (Deanna Horn) loves Rod as much as her

romance novels, but starts taking to ace newspaper reporter Scoop O’Malley (Rodney Horn) who is trying

to figure all of this out so he can write about it in the Shiver Valley Times, where the truth shall make you

“fret.” After Heidi discovers the Marshal vestless, all seemed lost until Marshall decides to bet everything

he owns to get his grandmothers ring back from Lotta. Rusty recovers and is able to run the auction,

Marshall wins on his bet and asks Heidi to marry him, and coordinates to the treasure are found engraved

on the ring.

Thanks to the El Korah Band, the sound and lights crew and stage crew, prompter Santa Bob Albert, the

Provost Guard and hostesses for handling the tickets and security, the Cameleers for making popcorn,

and the Daughters of the Nile for their delicious pie offerings at intermission, “The Treasure of Shiver

River” was a delight for all!
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El Korah Shrine Band

If you play or have played a musical instrument,
your El Korah Band could use your talents!

Call Max Bearden at 208-376-6470 for more
information or to join the Band!

Membership Update
By Max Bearden, Membership Chair

Over 1.3 million Shriner Kids. That is how many kids have been patients of Shriners Hospital since 1920. Since 2015 El Korah,
Shriner Kids have had over 1,262 hospital visits for a cost of over $252,394. Without Shriners, where would those kids be
now?

You, as members of El Korah have made a difference, not just a difference but a big difference in the lives of Idaho kids, plus
those adults who keep coming up to us thanking us for Shriners Hospital and the difference it has made in their lives and
their kids.

Just what does the above have to do with membership? Without Shriners, the above would never have happened.

We are at a critical point in our history where we need NEW MEMBERS. Talk to your kids, grand kids and neighbors and tell
them about our wonderful craft, Freemasonry and El Korah. Invite them to Nobility Night or your lodge dinner.

We have an unbelievable history and pedigree that is unequaled in the world. It is something we can all be proud of. In
addition, for any top line signer the Illustrious
Potentate Garland Risner has offered to buy a
bottle of your choice up to $30.

Symposium and Ceremonial is May 10 and 11,
2019. YOU NEED TO BE THERE! Let us know if you
have someone in mind who would be a good
Shriner but you don’t know how to approach them
about becoming a member.

If you need help or assistance with prospective
members, call Max at 208-376-6470.
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Commercial and Residential Cleaning Services
Commercial and Residential Carpet Cleaning

Owner: Glen and Darla Butz
208-724-7619


